

Calmore Infant School

Spring Newsletter 3 — Friday 19th January 2024

<u>Telephone</u>: 02380 865994

Email: adminossice@calmore-ins.hants.sch.uk
You can sollow us on twitter @calmoreinsants



Dear Parents and Carers,

This week the children have really enjoyed playing in the ice, normally our staff make blocks of ice with toys hidden inside, this week however we have not had to make them in advance—there is one advantage of the cold weather for the staff! We have been thinking about the changes in the environment and what we notice, predict and can explain.

We had a lucky plate competition for our school lunches and 6 children won a goody bag from our catering company, just for having a school lunch!

Recycled Materials— Junk modelling

We have run out of cardboard boxes, tubes and things that we can use to make our junk models. The focus on recycling has inspired out architects and they have loved making new models.

If you have any boxes at home, please can you send them in?

A little reminder— we cannot have any packets that have had items containing nuts due to allergies in school.

We are also looking for large tubes (perhaps from inside rolls of carpet etc) if anyone has any contacts?

Altendance

This weeks whole school attendance is 94.21%. Expected national school attendance is at least 95%.



This week the class with the best attendance is the Owls class with 96.3%.

Well Done Certificates and Thank you Stars:



<u>Ducklings:</u> Jimmy-James, James & Louis P

Penquins: Sophia, Olivia & Reggie

Owls: Dempsey, Rowan & Ethan

Goldfinches: Tiana, Darcey & Lara

Robins: Lois, Jemima & Xavi

Swallows: Ella, Darcy & Albie



Have a super weekend, let's hope it stays nice and dry! Do not forget that Year one have a school trip on Monday morning, please do not be late and make sure that you have a big breakfast so that your child has lots of energy as there is lots to do on a trip and it is tiring work!

Sarah Willes and Adele Weaver